
Horizon Pointe Church 
October 4, 2015 

 
What Happens When You Have Faith? 

Daring Faith - Part 1 
 
I love HPC. God has much for us to do. In order for us to fulfill those 
plans and purposes it will take a “Daring Faith”. 
 
For us to grow, we must go! I don’t know when, where or how. 
 
We need a facility where we can have a vibrant Sunday School for all 
ages. 
 
We need room for Kids Pointe, a youth ministry, singles ministry, etc. 
 
Our world is a place where people are losing touch with reality, 
struggling to fit in and too often stepping out to harm others or 
themselves. We need to reach all the people we can with the truth. 
 
I reluctantly say, many of you have offered me some of the highest 
compliments that I have ever had in the manner in which I share each 
Sunday morning. If that is so, shouldn’t we desire to have as many 
people here each week as we can gather together? 
 
To have the kind of Daring Faith we need to really reach the masses 
we must improve our financial base for ministry. Over the next several 
weeks I am going to share with you how to better live by faith. 
 
I will challenge you on your giving, I won’t beg or make shallow 
promises. I will share with you truth. In a few weeks I am going to ask 
you to do something very radical. This is why it is important to be 
here! 
 
Let’s jump in with a question. 
 
What is faith? 
 

• Not desire 
• Not a feeling 
• Not bargaining with God 

 



Hebrews 11:6 “And without faith it is impossible to please God, 
because anyone who comes to him must believe that he exists and 
that he rewards those who earnestly seek him.” 
 
Faith is seeing from God’s point of view 
 
Ephesians 1:18 “I pray also that the eyes of your heart may be 
enlightened in order that you may know the hope to which he has 
called you, the riches of his glorious inheritance in the saints.” 
 
Overview of Numbers 13 and 14 
 
We look to the future with either faith or fear. 
 
When we look with fear: 
 

1. We exaggerate our difficulties 
 
Numbers 13:27, 28 “They gave Moses this account: "We went into the 
land to which you sent us, and it does flow with milk and honey! Here 
is its fruit.  But the people who live there are powerful, and the cities 
are fortified and very large. We even saw descendants of Anak there.” 
 

2. We underestimate our abilities 
 
Numbers 13:33 “We saw the Nephilim there (the descendants of Anak 
come from the Nephilim). We seemed like grasshoppers in our own 
eyes, and we looked the same to them." 
 
They're enslaved not by a Pharaoh now but by an idea, by an image, 
by a self-concept.  
 

3. We get discouraged   
 

Numbers 14:1 “That night all the people of the community raised their 
voices and wept aloud.” 
 

4. We start to gripe about our lives 
 
Numbers 14:2 “All the Israelites grumbled against Moses and Aaron, 
and the whole assembly said to them, "If only we had died in Egypt! 
Or in this desert!”  
 
Highly critical people are always highly insecure people 



 
5. We give up and blame God 

 
Numbers 14:3 “Why is the LORD bringing us to this land only to let us 
fall by the sword? Our wives and children will be taken as plunder. 
Wouldn't it be better for us to go back to Egypt?" 
 
 
 
When we see with eyes of faith, it: 
 

A. Shrinks my problems 
 
Genesis 18:14 “Is anything too hard for the LORD? I will return to you 
at the appointed time next year and Sarah will have a son."  
 

B. Opens the door for a miracle 
 
Mark 11:22-24 “Have faith in God," Jesus answered. "I tell you the 
truth, if anyone says to this mountain, 'Go, throw yourself into the 
sea,' and does not doubt in his heart but believes that what he says 
will happen, it will be done for him. Therefore I tell you, whatever you 
ask for in prayer, believe that you have received it, and it will be 
yours.” 
 

C. Moves God to act on my behalf 
 
Matthew 9:29 “Then he touched their eyes and said, "According to 
your faith will it be done to you." 
 

D. Unlocks all the promises of God 
 
II Corinthians 1:20 “For no matter how many promises God has made, 
they are "Yes" in Christ. And so through him the "Amen" is spoken by 
us to the glory of God. 
 
 
II Corinthians 4:8, 9 “We are hard pressed on every side, but not 
crushed; perplexed, but not in despair; persecuted, but not 
abandoned; struck down, but not destroyed.” 


